
At St Mary’s we believe that it is possible for ordinary people to choose to be extraordinary! 

  
    

 
  
 
       
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Learning through faith 
 
 

Address: St. Mary’s C.E. Primary Academy 
Spenbrook Road, Burnley  

BB12 9JP 
Tel/Fax: 01282 612191 

Date: 23rd November 2021   
      

    
Dear parents, 
 
As winter approaches, I just wanted to remind you of how we would advise you of school 
closures due to adverse weather conditions - snow.   
 
All parents will receive an email as soon as a decision has been made to close the school, 
asking you to collect your child/ren.  If it has snowed during the night, a decision will be 
made as soon as possible, we aim to inform you before 8:15am.  For both eventualities, 
a confirmatory note will be posted on our Facebook page. 
 
As St Mary's is on a main bus route, we are also on a gritting route.  The council do their 
very best to keep the road open.   
 
It is very rare that school has to close due to bad weather, but it is better to be prepared and 
know the procedure well in advance.  Fingers crossed that it only snows during the 
weekends! 
 
 
Best wishes, 
 
 
Pauline Nightingale 
Headteacher  

 
 
 

          


